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Ofc. of Labor-Management Standards, Labor § 453.14 

which this section refers. It does not 
have reference to the special duties im-
posed upon representatives of labor or-
ganizations by virtue of the positions 
of trust which they occupy, which are 
dealt with in section 501(a), and for 
which civil remedies for breach of the 
duties are provided in section 501(b). 
The fact that the bonding requirement 
is limited to personnel who handle 
funds or other property indicates the 
correctness of these conclusions. They 
find further support in the differences 
between sections 501(a) and 502(a) of 
the Act which sufficiently indicate 
that the scope of the two sections is 
not coextensive. 

§ 453.12 Meaning of fraud or dishon-
esty. 

The term ‘‘fraud or dishonesty’’ shall 
be deemed to encompass all those risks 
of loss that might arise through dis-
honest or fraudulent acts in handling 
of funds as delineated in §§ 453.8 and 
453.9. As such, the bond must provide 
recovery for loss occasioned by such 
acts even though no personal gain ac-
crues to the person committing the act 
and the act is not subject to punish-
ment as a crime or misdemeanor, pro-
vided that within the law of the State 
in which the act is committed, a court 
would afford recovery under a bond 
providing protection against fraud or 
dishonesty. As usually applied under 
State laws, the term ‘‘fraud or dishon-
esty’’ encompasses such matters as lar-
ceny, theft, embezzlement, forgery, 
misappropriation, wrongful abstrac-
tion, wrongful conversion, willful 
misapplication or any other fraudulent 
or dishonest acts resulting in financial 
loss. 

[30 FR 14926, Dec. 2, 1965] 

AMOUNT OF BONDS 

§ 453.13 The statutory provision. 
Section 502(a) of the Act requires 

that the bond of each ‘‘person’’ han-
dling ‘‘funds or other property’’ who 
must be bonded be fixed ‘‘at the begin-
ning of the organization’s fiscal year 
* * * in an amount not less than 10 
percentum of the funds handled by him 
and his predecessor or predecessors, if 
any, during the preceding fiscal year, 
but in no case more than $500,000.’’ If 

there is no preceding fiscal year, the 
amount of each required bond is set at 
not less than $1,000 for local labor orga-
nizations and at not less than $10,000 
for other labor organizations or for 
trusts in which a labor organization is 
interested. 

§ 453.14 The meaning of ‘‘funds.’’ 

While the protection of bonds re-
quired under the Act must extend to 
any actual loss from the acts of fraud 
or dishonesty in the handling of ‘‘funds 
or other property’’ (§ 453.7), the amount 
of the bond depends upon the ‘‘funds’’ 
handled by the personnel bonded and 
their predecessors, if any. ‘‘Funds’’ as 
here used is not defined in the Act. As 
in the case of ‘‘funds or other prop-
erty’’ discussed earlier in § 453.7, the 
term would not include property of a 
relatively permanent nature such as 
land, buildings, furniture, fixtures, or 
property similarly held for use in the 
operations of the labor organization or 
trust rather than as quick assets. In its 
normal meaning, however, ‘‘funds’’ 
would include, in addition to cash, 
items such as bills and notes, govern-
ment obligations and marketable secu-
rities, and in a particular case might 
well include all the ‘‘funds or other 
property’’ handled during the year in 
the positions occupied by the par-
ticular personnel for whom the bonding 
is required. In any event, it is clear 
that bonds fixed in the amount of 10 
percent or more of the total ‘‘funds or 
other property’’ handled by the occu-
pants of such positions during the 
preceeding fiscal year would be in 
amounts sufficient to meet the statu-
tory requirement. Of course, in situa-
tions where a significant saving in 
bonding costs might result from com-
puting separately the amounts of 
‘‘funds’’ and of ‘‘other property’’ han-
dled, criteria for distinguishing par-
ticular items to be included in the 
quoted terms would prove useful. While 
the criteria to be applied in a par-
ticular case would depend on all the 
relevant facts concerning the specific 
items handled, it may be assumed as a 
general principle that at least those 
items which may be handled in a man-
ner similar to cash and which involve a 
like risk of loss should be included in 
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